
Mon 4 Apr Hot Cross Bun Orders Due 

Tue 5 Apr Lalor District Athletics Carnival 

Wed 06 Apr 

Parent Teacher  ZOOM  Conferences 
(Students do not attend school.  
Students join their ZOOM conference 
with their Parent or Carer). 

Fri 08 Apr 
Last Day Term 1  
(Students dismissed at 1.15pm) 

Tue 26 Apr Term 2 Begins 

Tue 17 May 
Curriculum Day    
(Students do not attend School) 

Wed 04 May Lalor District Cross Country 

Thurs 05 May WHOLE  SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Working with Children Check 
All parent helpers at Thomastown West Primary must have 
a valid working with children check. It is free for a 
volunteer check, please apply online at https://
www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/individuals/

applicants/how-to-apply-1  If you have a valid working with 
check and have yet to provide it to the school, please email 
a copy or come into the office and we will take a copy. 
 

Vaccination requirements for visitors and volunteers 
performing work 
Only volunteers and visitors working on school sites who 

have provided information that they have had their third 
dose or are an excepted persons are allowed to work 
onsite from 25 February 2022. For visitors and volunteers 
working on school sites that became fully vaccinated after 

25 October 2021, the deadline was 15 March 2022. 
 

In Victorian government schools, parents, carers and other 
adult visitors  who enter school buildings must be able to 

show evidence of two doses of COVID-19 vaccine or have a 
valid medical exception. 
 

The following limited exceptions also apply:  

• when attending to administer medical treatment to their 

own child when the treatment cannot be administered 
by the school  

• when attending to collect their child who is unwell and 

cannot leave the school building when attending for a 
momentary period that does not involve any sustained 

contact with staff or students, for example, to collect a 
completed art project, collecting a packet of rapid 

antigen test or similar. 
 

Proof of vaccination can be checked by a COVID-19 digital 
certificate (Service Victoria app or smartphone wallet) or 

printed copy of a digital certificate or immunisation history 

statement.  
 

COVID-SAFE REMINDERS 
WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW 
➢ If your child is not experiencing COVID-19 symptoms, 

they can continue to attend school, but you should 

monitor for symptoms.  
 

➢ Students who show symptoms of COVID-19 cannot 

attend school and should get tested immediately and 

isolate until they receive a negative result.  
 

➢ Students should continue with twice-a-week rapid 

antigen testing on school days.  
 

➢ Students who have recovered from COVID-19 do not 

need to participate in surveillance testing for 30 days 
after their isolation period has ended.  

2022 IMPORTANT DATES: 
Email: thomastown.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au  Phone: 9465 4317     

No.9  1st April 2022 

From the Principal  
 

I cannot believe there is ONLY 1 WEEK LEFT of TERM 1! 
The highlight of my week was hearing about the honest 
and robust discussion that was held during the Student 

Voice Leadership Team meeting on Wednesday. I cannot 
wait to see their innovative ideas transition into action! I 
am sure they will provide us with an update early next 
term. 

Daylight Savings  
Usually daylight savings ends while we are on 

holidays, however this year, it ends this 
weekend. Remember to put your clocks back 
an hour Saturday night. Enjoy the extra hour 
sleep in! 

 

Last Day of Term 
It has been wonderful having our students back onsite this 

term. Term One has been a slightly longer term than 
previous years and we break for the term vacation on 

Friday 8th April at 1.15pm. Please ensure you have this 

date and time on your calendar or in your mobile device 
so that your child is collected on time. Please note, there 

will be no assembly that day. Students will exit from their 

classrooms and gates as they normally would. Gates will 
be locked by 1.40pm.  
 

Road Safety Reminder 
Just a timely reminder to reinforce the importance of road 

safety and following the rules with your child . Always use 
a crossing when crossing roads and if there isn’t a 
crossing, always look right, left then right again. Ensure 
your child/ren wear helmets when riding bikes and 

scooters. 
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For information on symptoms visit: https://
www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/symptoms-and-risks.  

 
For more information on how to get tested visit: https://
www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/taking-test-covid-19. 
 

If your child returns a positive result, your child has 
COVID-19.  

✓ You must quarantine your child for seven days 

✓ You must advise the school about the positive result 

✓ Your child must stay home until their symptoms have 

resolved and they are well 

✓ Everyone in your household is a close contact and 

must isolate for 7 days. 
 

Reporting your child’s positive test 
If your child was at school when they were infectious 
you need to report the positive case through the 

Student COVID-19 Test Portal: 

https://covidtest.educationapps.vic.gov.au/?

utm_source=email+marketing+Mailigen&utm_campaign
=EmergencySchools24Jan2022&utm_medium=email or 
you can notify the school in writing or by phone.  
 

The school requires the following information: 

✓ Test date 

✓ Test type: RAT or PCR 

✓ What symptoms you child has 

✓ When the symptoms started 
 

You must also report your child’s positive test to the 
Department of Health via the call centre on  

1800 675 398 or the COVID-19 Positive Rapid Antigen 
Test Self-Reporting Form:  

https://dhvicgovau.powerappsportals.com/rapid-
antigen-test/ 
 

Further information for languages other than English 

➢ For school information in languages other than 

English, call TIS National on 131 450.  

➢ Please ask them to call the DET COVID-19 hotline 

on 1800 338 663 and they will help interpret.  
➢ For translated written information about COVID-19, 

please visit: Translated information about COVID-19 | 

Coronavirus Victoria: 

https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/translated-
information-about-coronavirus-covid-19 

➢ For health advice in languages other than English, 

visit: 

 www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/translated-information-
about-coronavirus-covid-19 

 
Financial support available to people affected by COVID-19: 

For more information, visit:  
➢ Financial and other support for COVID-19: 

https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/financial-and-other-
support-coronavirus-covid-19   

➢ If you need a payment during coronavirus (COVID-

19) - Getting help during coronavirus                    
(COVID-19) - Services Australia:  

https://www.servicesaustralia.gov.au/if-you-need-
payment-during-coronavirus-covid-19?context=60352  
 

General COVID-19 advice and support 

For general advice and support please call the 
Department of Education and Training COVID-19 hotline 
on 1800 338 663.  

 
You can also contact the school: 

Phone: 9465 4317 
Email: thomastown.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au  
 

Advice and further resources about what to do if you 
test positive to COVID-19, or you have been told you are 
a contact, are at: Your COVID Checklist:  

https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/checklist ,  
or call the 24/7 Coronavirus hotline on: 1800 675 398 
 
 

 Sorry no... 
At TWPS we LOVE celebrating your 
child’s birthday and making special 
memories. However, due to COVID-

SAFE protocols, we are unable to 
accept and distribute any cake, lolly 

bags, birthday treats and present bags.  

We feel dreadful when parents or carers 
bring in their child’s birthday  supplies and we have to 
say ‘Sorry, no’. As unfortunate as this is, we must 
prioritise the health and safety of all of our students 

and teachers. We thank you for your understanding.  

 

Class Dojo 
If you have NOT done so already, please DOWNLOAD 
the FREE Class Dojo App and CONNECT to your child’s 

TWPS uses COMPASS to send you whole school 
messages but Class Dojo allows  TWPS to easily contact 
individual Parents and Carers. With Class Dojo, Parents 

and Carers can reply. Please remember, teachers are 
teaching during the day. If it is urgent or important 
please email or phone the school: 9465 4317.     
 

“Communication works for those who work at it.”   
John Powell 

Sandi Young 
Principal 

  Room 9 91% connected 

Room 2 74% connected Room 10 73% connected 

Room 3 73% connected Room 11 92% connected 

Room 5 95% connected Room 12 96% connected 

Room 6 73% connected Room 15 66% connected 

Room 19 100% connected Room 17 70% connected 

Room 20 78% connected Room 18 67% connected 

class  ASAP!  
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Koorie Kids Club 
at the Thomastown West Community Hub 









Stars of the Week 
Term 1 - Week 10 

Ibrahim  2  For working hard towards his reading goals.  

Liah 3 For great work sounding out words during our reading session. 

Jenna 5 
For being a respectful and kind member of Room 5. She always makes sure others have some-
one to play with during recess and lunch.  

Isaac 6 For doing great reading with Mrs Skender. You are a super Star Isaac 

Ali-Reza  19 For excellent reading and locating directly stated information in a text.  

Dion 20 For working really hard to write an interesting persuasive text. 

Cruz 

 

Isaac 

 

Yosra 

9 

For demonstrating resilience and striving to do his best with his persuasive  writing.  

For striving to be his best and coming up with great ideas for his persuasive writing. 

For ‘Striving to do her best’ and producing some fantastic work  during writing. 

 

Chloe  10 
For striving to be her best in all learning areas. You are also an excellent role model in the 
grade.  

Cassandra 11 For using vocabulary and persuasive language in her persuasive writing. 

Jaiden 12 For always showing respect toward his teachers and fellow classmates.  

Lydia 15 
For continuously striving to be her best and being an active participant in classroom  
discussions.  

Mary  17 
For demonstrating excellent independent work habits and striving to be her best in all areas of 
the curriculum.  

Hassan 18 For resilience and respect when working on his persuasive piece of writing  

Lara Rm 3  
Principals Award: For consistently demonstrating resilience.  

Keep smiling Lara :) 

Elshalom   Art: For demonstrating great care and enthusiasm during his Art class.  A sensational effort at 

paper weaving  

Harraz  Rm 12  STEM: For Sharing his knowledge of ‘density’ during science classes.  



Stars of the Week 
Term 1 - Week 10 

 

 

 

 



Term 1  Week 10  Student Attendance Report  

As part of the Department of Education Every Day Counts initiative, schools report attendance in percentages.           
The Government regard 95% as the minimum satisfactory attendance  for a school student.   

The percentages in the table below indicates the average attendance for each class for this week.  

The shaded boxes  below indicate which classroom has the highest level of attendance for their year level.  

Prep Last Week This Week Year 3/4 Last Week This Week 

Room 2 84% 78% Room 9 80% 86% 

Room 3 62% 82% Room 10 90% 85% 

Year 1/2 Last Week This Week Room 11 76% 75% 

Room 5 80% 79% Room 12 79% 74% 

Room  6 85% 83% Year 5/6 Last Week This Week 

Room 19 82% 80% Room 15 80% 93% 

Room 20 85% 88% Room 17 79% 89% 

      Room 18 82% 84% 

At TWPS we want every child to achieve their full potential and we know that parents share this goal. 

There is a clear link between good attendance and educational achievement.  If your child is not in 
school, on time, as often as possible they will be missing out on many important parts of their  

education.                       Why is regular attendance at school important?  

Regular school attendance will mean that your child has a better chance in life. Your child will achieve 
better when they go to school all day, every school day...  

✓they learn better    ✓they make friends       ✓they are happier    ✓they have a brighter future  

If your child is sick, of course it is appropriate to keep your child at home but  

other ‘days off’ school add up to lost learning.  See below:



 

Congratulations to  

Room 17  with  

312 Dojo points  

You are the class with the 

    highest number of  dojos  

this week! 

Top Dojo Earners  

of   Term 1 

Week 10 

Prep Steven L 

6 Dojos 

Grade 

1/2 

Otto 

10 Dojos 

Grade  

3/4 

Lucas L 

42 Dojos 

Grade 

5/6 

Arrina & Dylan 

18 Dojos 

Top  

earner across 

the  school! 

Lucas L 

42 Dojos 



5/6 Parliament Incursion 
On Monday the 28th of March, the 5/6s were fortunate enough to attend the Parliament Incursion held in 

the Multi-purpose Room. We learnt about what happens in Parliament and the voting process. We got to 

do roles plays where we were voting for people to represent us at Parliament. We experienced how a bill 

gets passed through the House of Representatives and the Senate. It was a great learning experience for 

us all. 

 

 



5/6 STEAM at Thomastown Secondary  

College 
On Thursday the 31st of March, the grade 5/6s were given the chance to go the Thomastown  

Secondary College to do Science and STEAM. STEAM stands for Science, Technology, Engineering, Art 

and Maths. In science we had clues to crack the code to open up a treasure chest. We had fun working 

out the codes using scientific clues. Once we cracked the codes, we opened the treasure chest and 

found red poppits. Our second session was learning how aeroplanes fly. We got to make paper  

aeroplanes and test how far and how long they could fly. My partner Mary and I won the competition. 

A big thank you to Mara, the STEAM teacher at THS  

A huge thank you to Leonie White for the opportunity. 





Thomastown West Community Hub are hosting another  
COVID-19 vaccination Pop-Up Clinic on Wednesday 18th May 2022. 



TWPS Fundraising 

 

Our annual Easter fundraiser has kicked off!  

For every 6 pack of Hot Cross Buns you order,  

Bakers Delight Rivergum will give $2 to our school.  

The more buns you purchase the more profit TWPS makes.   

Please fill out your order form and bring it  

back to the office by Monday 4th April.  

Orders will be ready to collect from TWPS  on 

Thursday 7th April 2022. 

Thomastown West Primary Easter Raffle 
 

This year Thomastown West PS will provide the Easter eggs and 
chocolate. (In 2022 families will not be required to donate eggs)  

To assist our school with the 2022 Easter Raffle… 

We ask parents and carers to purchase a Raffle ticket 

(Raffle tickets will be sent out next week to families) 

Hampers will be made for each classroom 
 

The raffle will be drawn on Friday 8th April 
End of Term 1. Students must be in attendance to collect prize. 



Little Diggers Outdoor After School Club for Primary Schoolers 

Craft + Physical Activities 

Join our fun and fantastic ‘Little Diggers’ outdoor after- school club!  

Where: Thomastown Library- Courtyard  

When: Thursdays 3.30pm- 5pm 

Activities: Craft and Physical Activities (Games like ‘hide and seek’ and ‘duck duck goose’) 

Cost: Free Please note, children must be accompanied by an adult. 



FRIENDLY REMINDER: ALL STUDENTS MUST WEAR THEIR HATS AT PLAY TIMES 





 Available on Wednesday & Fridays only  

*Online Orders ONLY No Cash payments accepted* 







 

UNIFORM SHOP OPENING HOURS 



 











What does Parentline do: 

Qualified counsellors are available to: 

• talk about any issues to do with parenting and your relationships with your child 

• help you with ways to cope and be a positive parent 

• help with your family's wellbeing and resilience 

• connect you with services in your area. 

 

Your call 

• Parentline respects your privacy. Your call is confidential and anonymous. 

• Calls are not time limited and you can call back as often as you need. 

• Parentline’s qualified and experienced counsellors have social work or psychology backgrounds. You 

can ask for a male or female counsellor and ask to speak to the same counsellor if you call back again. 

• Parentline can assist non-English speaking parents and carers connect to a translating and inter-

preting service. 

• If you're hearing impaired, you can call Parentline using the National Relay Service. 

• Calls from a landline are charged at a local call rate. Mobile call rates will depend on your network 

provider. Check with your provider if you're unsure. 

We are happy to call you back to minimise the cost to you. If you choose a call back, we will ring back and 

you'll be placed at the front of the queue until you're connected with the next available counsellor. 

 

Some reasons to ring Parentline 

We can discuss a range of issues about parenting, including: 

• child behaviour and development 

• parent / carer child relationships 

• education 

• bullying 

• living with teenagers 

• family violence 

Parentline 
Parentline is a phone service for parents and carers of         

children from birth to 18 years old. We offer confidential and 
anonymous counselling and support on parenting issues.  




